
 
 

 

April 26, 2024 

 

Ms. Cindy Davis, Chairwoman, Nominating Committee 

c/o Will Coffman, Counsel – Corporate Affairs & Governance 

Birmingham District Office 

International Code Council 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 

 

Re: Board of Directors Letter of Support 

Dear Ms. Davis: 

The International Association of Fire Chiefs – Fire and Life Safety Section is proud to recommend 

and support Battalion Chief Randy Metz in his candidacy for the Board of Directors of the 

International Code Council in October. 

 

Chief Metz’s dedicated work ethic and strong leadership qualities have served the ICC and the 

IAFC in an exemplary manner. He is well respected in his profession and would be a great asset 

to any organization. He has been a strong voice for the fire service and has consistently 

demonstrated a thorough understanding of the importance of codes and their impact on life safety 

and the resiliency of buildings. 

 

In addition to his professional responsibilities, Chief Metz has provided assistance to both fire and 

building departments by coordinating outreach opportunities within his community. We believe 

his professional background, dedication, and experience will continue to serve and represent the 

ICC’s membership in a positive manner while promoting its mission. 

 

On behalf of the International Association of Fire Chiefs – Fire and Life Safety Section, we are 

honored to unanimously support his candidacy. If you have any questions or concerns, please do 

not hesitate to contact me at grogers@crrcherokee.com or via cell at 360-509-6011 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Greg Rogers 

IAFC-FLSS Chair 
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